HOMEWORK POLICY AND GUIDELINES

What is homework?

· Homework takes place outside school.

· It is primarily the responsibility of the learner.

· It should be relevant to current curricular objectives.

Why have homework?

· Through homework activities home/school links can be developed and deepened.

· Homework is a re-enforcement of skills, knowledge learned at school.

· Homework will help to develop the ability to be responsible for deciding 

      when/what/how to tackle an assignment creating independent learners.

How much homework?

· The amount and type should vary according to the needs of the individual child.

· It should be achievable and not excessive.

What kind of homework?

· Homework can cover any area of the curriculum.   

· It should be interesting and include variety of content.             

· Homework provides an ideal opportunity to learn e.g. spelling, reading, tables in a one-to-one situation with parents.

How much time?

P1 – 10 minutes per night reading with a parent or an older sibling.
P2 – 5 minutes practising spellings or number facts, 10 minutes reading per night

P3 – 10 minutes practising spellings or number facts, 10 minutes reading per night
P4 & 5 – 10 minutes practising spellings or number facts, 10 minutes reading per night plus 2 times a week undertaking the topic activities

P6 & 7 - 10 minutes practising spellings or number facts, 15 minutes reading per night plus 3 times a week undertaking the topic activities
School Help
· If your child does not understand a task, please let us know

· If it is a research task, and finding the information is a problem, access to school books or computers can be arranged

HOW CAN YOU HELP?

PARENTS HAVE A VITAL PART TO PLAY IN HOMEWORK

You can provide help, support and encouragement for your child.

· By providing a warm comfortable environment for your child, you will demonstrate that homework is important.

· By monitoring the work and mostly by spending time with your child, he will be motivated to produce good work.

· Set aside a “Homework Time” when you are free to support and encourage.

Try to encourage a positive attitude to homework.  If there is a problem, especially if it is taking a long time and causing distress, then please let us know.

Some Ideas to Help
· Read with your child

· Read to your child

· Talk about the story/book being read

· Set a good example – read yourself

· Encourage your child to read (all kinds of literature) reading material – not just the school “reading book”.

· Encourage your child to use the Library (school, public, mobile)

· Play games at the breakfast or tea table e.g. “The Minister’s Cat”. I Spy, Multiplication Tables, Cities, Rivers, Colours, Book Titles, Nursery Rhymes, round the table

